Family Services Meeting – October 9, 2012

In attendance: Jane Banks, Center for Human Development, Alvina Brevard, DHCD, Denise Bushey, Elizabeth Freeman Center, Diana Dawkins, Square One (intern), Charity Day, Franklin Regional Housing and Redevelopment Authority, Jenni Delmonte, MHA/TPP, Ken Demers, New England Farm Workers Council, Doris Dittmer, MHA/Tenancy Preservation Program, Anthia Elliott, Safe Passage, Brad Gordon, Berkshire County Regional Housing Authority, Steve Huntley, Valley Opportunity Council, Wendy Kane, Western Mass. Legal Services, Fran LeMay, Greenfield Family Inn, Jane Lindfors, DTA Domestic Violence unit, Janet Mock, Square One, Lizzy Ortiz, City of Springfield, Shannon Porter, HAPHousing, Jim Reis, HAPHousing, Jay Sacchetti, ServiceNet, Pamela Schwartz, network coordinator, Luz Vega, WomanShelter
Updates:

Shelter providers reported on a visit by DHCD Undersecretary Aaron Gornstein.  Discussed limits of $4K assistance in permanently housing families.  Discussed prospect of increase in January.  Noted Undersecretary’s commitment to addressing families’ challenges.
EA Reform Committee Report

The Sub-Committee has met twice so far and developed Family Emergency Information Form to track emergency cases arising from EA denials under reform.  

Reviewed form and Alvina requested a chance to provide further feedback by tomorrow.  See final version attached.  

Also reviewed Emergency response protocol developed by Jim Reis of HAP and Steve Huntley of VOC to provide short-term (3 day max) emergency shelter for families denied EA (available until end of November).  All agreed that we need to be careful about not creating another shelter system.  Towards that end, all agreed that Alvina should receive the emergency information form first to attempt to assist around eligibility and verification.  Will add to fax form to Alvina first, prior to the Network’s receipt to enhance quality of collected information.
Discussed barriers to eligibility for families stemming from their failure to fully report on their situation for fear of DCF involvement. Agreed there are confusing roles for DCF between assessment role and reporting role.  

Update on RAFT funding:  Berkshire and Franklin out of RAFT for this fiscal year.  Working on increase in funding for these counties but uncertain.

In Berkshire County, many families are moving apartments multiple times in a year – huge consequences to families in terms of education for children and other stability factors.  Families have huge needs but it is difficult to tap into resources because the State is so focused on motel numbers.  Reaffirmed our Network role to stay attuned to this issues and advocate where possible.
Discussed issue of housing authority flexibility to allow guest family to stay with tenant family for transitional period while new housing is located.  Bob Pulster has intervened on this issue and has declared his intention to encourage that leeway for state funded housing.  Pamela will follow-up and will use the Network’s housing authority collaboration group as another vehicle for vetting this issue and advocating for flexibility.  

It was noted that there will be a Spanish translator at the public hearing on the EA regs on 10/22 in Springfield.

Next EA Reform Committee Meeting:  Thursday, 10/18, 10:30-11:30 am, Northampton Senior Center.

Next Family Services Meeting:  Thursday, 11/20, 9:30-11:00 am, Northampton Senior Center, 67 Conz Street.

